
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC PATH ORDER 
 

HIGHWAYS ACT 1980 
 

BABERGH DISTRICT COUNCIL 
(SPROUGHTON FOOTPATH NO 15(PART) AND WASHBROOK FOOTPATH  

NO 13(PART)) PUBLIC PATH EXTINGUISHMENT ORDER 2023 
 
 
The above order, made on 23 June 2023 under section 118 of the Highways Act 1980 will 
extinguish part of Sproughton Footpath No 15 and part of Washbrook Footpath No 13 between a 
new access road and London Road (A1214) on land allocated for development as described in 
the order and as shown on the order map: 
 
Sproughton Footpath No 15(part) - The entire width of that part of Sproughton Footpath No 15 
commencing at Ordnance Survey grid reference (OSGR) TM12854300 at a junction with 
Washbrook Footpath No 13 at the definitive map parish boundary and proceeding in a south south 
easterly direction for approximately 38 metres to a junction with London Road at OSGR 
TM12864297. 
 
Washbrook Footpath No 13(part) - The entire width of that part of Washbrook Footpath No 13 
commencing at OSGR TM12844302 at a junction with a publicly maintainable highway and 
proceeding in a south south easterly direction for approximately 19 metres to a junction with 
Sproughton Footpath No 15 at the definitive map parish boundary at OSGR TM12854300. 
 
A copy of the order and the order map and an explanatory statement may be obtained free of 
charge by contacting Sharon Berry via email at public.realm@baberghmidsuffolk.gov.uk or phone 
01449 724634. They can also be inspected at Chantry Library, Hawthorn Drive, Ipswich IP2 0QY 
between the hours of 2pm to 5pm Monday, 10am to 1pm and 2pm to 6pm Tuesday and Thursday, 
10am to 1pm Wednesday, 10am to 1pm and 2pm to 5pm Friday, 9:30am to 1pm and 2pm to 5pm 
Saturday and 10am to 4pm Sunday or viewed at 
https://www.babergh.gov.uk/environment/public-rights-of-way/ 
 
Any representations about or objections to the order may be sent in writing to Mr M Emms, 
Director - Operations at the address below not later than 28 July 2023.  Please state the grounds 
on which they are made. Please note that any such correspondence cannot be treated as 
confidential and may be inspected by any interested party. For further information please refer to 
Babergh and Mid Suffolk District Council’s Countryside and Public Realm Privacy Notice which 
can be viewed at https://www.babergh.gov.uk/assets/Realm-Public/Countryside-and-Public-
Realm-Team-Privacy-Notice.pdf or contact dataprotection@baberghmidsuffolk.gov.uk 
 
If no representations or objections are duly made, or if any so made are withdrawn, Babergh 
District Council may confirm the order as an unopposed order. If the order is sent to the Secretary 
of State for the Environment, Food and Rural Affairs for confirmation any representations and 
objections which have not been withdrawn will be sent with the order.  
 
Dated: 30 June 2023 
 
M Emms 
Director - Operations  
Babergh District Council 
Endeavour House 
8 Russell Road 
Ipswich 
IP1 2BX 
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